
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Welcome to Week 10 and the last week of Term 3.  

 

SCHOOL PRODUCTION AND YOUTHFEST 
Last Wednesday evening I was privileged to attend the School 
Production at the Kalamunda Performing Arts Centre. I was 
very impressed and entertained by the stellar performance of 
our junior and senior students under the leadership of Mrs 
Kimberley Shaw. On Saturday our students performed again, 
showcasing their talents to a wider audience, at this yearôs 
YouthFest. I would like to acknowledge all involved in 
supporting our students to showcase their considerable talent 
in this way, but especially to the students themselves and Mrs 
Shaw for their commitment in their preparation and 
performance.  
 

QUIZ NIGHT 
A big thank you must go to our wonderful P&C for organising 
the Quiz Night held on Saturday 10 September.  It was a 
thoroughly enjoyable night and so well coordinated! I hope that 
it becomes an annual event. 
 
  
FACTION CARNIVAL 
It was terrific to see the wonderful display of school spirit and 
sportsmanship during the Faction Athletics Carnival held on 
Friday 9 September. Congratulations to Penguins, the winning 
faction and to all the championship boys and girls.  I was also 
really impressed and grateful for the parent support with so 
many offering to take on jobs for the day. Thank you to Mrs 
Alison Charman for her overall coordination of this event. 
   
POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR SUPPORT AND  EXPECTED 
STUDENT BEHAVIOUR CODE 
As part of a review on our schoolôs approaches in managing 
student behaviour, Sawyers Valley Primary School will adopt 
the school-wide Positive Behaviour Support initiative. This 
approach helps all students achieve important social and 
learning goals through development of a code for expected 
student behaviour.  We know that when good behaviour and 
good teaching come together, our students will excel in their 
learning.  
 

During our coming school development day the staff will work 
to establish clear expectations for the behaviour we expect in 
all areas of our school and aim to explicitly teach these 
expectations to the students and acknowledge their positive 
behaviour as often as we can.  We will consult with our Year 5 
and 6 students to develop this code and they will also assist 
staff n modelling expected behaviours during our Operational 
Assemblies on Monday mornings. The Expected Student 
Behaviour Code will be provided to parents for feedback and 
will be taken to the School Board for endorsement.  
 

 

MISSION STATEMENT 
Sawyers Valley Primary School aims to create and foster an 
environment where students become independent learners, 
enabling them to take responsible control of their lives and 
contribute meaningfully to society. 
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By detailing expected behaviours and teaching these to children in a positive way, we will provide a 
common language for everyone in our school, including students, teachers, front office staff and our 
paraprofessionals. We believe that by helping students practise good behaviour, we will build a 
school community where all students have an environment where they can succeed and grow.  
 

SCHOOL EVALUATION TOOL 

Please be advised that Gavin Brown, a behaviour consultant, with be working with the school on 

Thursday to help us gather some information from staff and students about our current approaches to 

behaviour management. He will be interviewing a group of students over the recess break. The 

students will be randomly selected to answer two brief questions and their responses will be 

anonymous. The purpose of this is to provide some baseline information about our current whole 

school behaviour management approaches. Please notify the school if you don't give permission for 

your child to be interviewed. 

 

KEEPING OUR WORDS KIND AND FREE OF HURT 
Currently we have a focus for students on ókeeping our words kind and free of hurtô.  This expected 
behaviour was introduced during our Operational Assembly last week and then followed up in 
classes. Parents can also help by using the language of this positive behaviour in conversations with 
their children.  
 
ONLINE SAFETY FOR CHILDREN 
There is legislation to promote and support the safe use of social media for children called the 
Enhancing Online Safety of Children Act 2015. It includes the establishment of an eSafety 
Commissioner, a complaint system, as well as a system for rapid removal of offending material. I 
have included a link that will take you to the Australian Government site.  Please make sure that you 
visit it, as it has many useful and insightful information on how to help your children stay safe online 
and avoid cyber-bullying. https://www.esafety.gov.au/education-resources/parent-resources.   
 
FACEBOOK AND RESPECTFUL COMMUNICATION 
I would like to remind our school community about appropriate use of social media, especially 
Facebook, with regards to our school. 
Social media can be an excellent way of communicating; however, we have a responsibility to 
maintain respect and consideration of others, particularly as we expect our children to follow our 
good examples.  
I would urge our school community to refrain from discussing the business of our school or children 
attending our school in any public forum, including social media sites.  
Please remember that Facebook is not óprivateô and hurtful comments can be easily passed on, thus 
escalating and inflaming situations.  
This behaviour can be nipped in the bud if we as a community agree to let others know if their 
comments are inappropriate and should not be discussed on social media. 

  
NATIONAL SCHOOL OPINION SURVEY 
Congratulations to Lee Stohr who was the winner of the raffle draw for completing the parent survey.  
Lee is the winner of a $50 voucher as an incentive for contributing to feedback about our school.  
 
NATIONAL ASSESSMENT PROGRAM - LITERACY AND NUMERACY (NAPLAN) 
Student reports for Years 3 and 5 will be sent home this Wednesday along with a brochure with more 
information.  
 
We have had a busy and exciting term with many notable achievements and events and I would like 
to take this opportunity to thank all those involved in the school (staff, students, parents and families) 
for their dedication and hard work.  As we prepare to take a holiday break it is important that we 
remember that childrenôs safety does not only need to be ensured on roads or on bikes out in the 
community.  As the children have more time to themselves, online safety is paramount and it is 
important to closely monitor their use of online devices and activities.  

https://www.esafety.gov.au/education-resources/parent-resources


Remember that Term 3 concludes for students on Thursday at 2.30pm.  It will be a Crazy Hair day for 
students to raise money for our Year 6 camp and we will also hold a morning parent assembly where 
some honour certificates and awards will be presented.  Term 4 commences for students on 
Wednesday 12 October, as Monday 10 and Tuesday 11 October are school development days for 
school staff only.  I would like to wish everyone a safe and enjoyable holiday. 
 

Kind regards 

 

Fiona Collopy 
Principal 

 
YOUTHFEST 
Congratulations to all of the students who performed in The Independent Theatre associationôs 
YouthFest on Saturday. 
 
We did exceptionally well and were fortunate enough to pick up the following awards. 
 

Adjudicatorôs Certificate to Niamh for her Vocal Performance in The Most Epic Birthday Party Ever 
 

Adjudicatorôs Certificate to Charlie for his Performance in Pirates Vs Mermaids 
 

Adjudicatorôs Certificate for Outstanding Costume ï The Parrot in Pirates Vs Mermaids 
 

Best Actor ï Junior to Jamie for his Performance in Pirates Vs Mermaids (Jamie was a literally a last 
minute replacement for this role and did an AMAZING job.) Jamie receives a medal for this award. 
 

Best Actress ï Junior to Rachel for her Performance in The Most Epic Birthday Party Ever. Rachel 
receives a medal for this award. 
 

Best Director ï Kimberley Shaw for The Most Epic Birthday Party Ever (I couldnôt win this if the cast 
werenôt great!) 
 

Best Stage Manager ï Matthew for The Most Epic Birthday Party Ever. (This was apparently a 
unanimous decision and Matthew won this against adults.) Matthew receives a medal for this award. 
 

The Melville Theatre Encouragement Award to Ella for The Most Epic Birthday Party Ever. Ella 
receives a medal for this award and has her name on a perpeptual trophy. 
 

The Jack and Mavis Hart Award for Best Junior Production to The Most Epic Birthday Party 
Ever . We receive a medal for this award and get our name on a perpeptual trophy. 
 
Thanks to the staff who gave up a Saturday to facilitate this production. They were amazing! Thanks 
to parents who rearranged schedules to get kids there and those who watched and supported us.  
We enter YouthFest, not only to provide encouragement for our high achievers, but because the 
students learn so much from a second performance.  
We find that the first performance passes in a whirl of excitement and adrenalin, but in the second 
performance the students are able to absorb the experience and consolidate their skills.  

  
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
Kimberley Shaw 
Performing Arts Specialist  
 

Congratulations to every student. 
You were awesome!! 



Some of our  
talented junior 
performers 




